Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph G7(a)(2), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby 

(1) 
approve the establishment of a joint legal service with Manchester City Council, in accordance with the recommendations in the review report published in March 2011 and the associated report provided to Lead Member on 20 June 2011.
The Reasons are to provide a single joint legal service for Salford and Manchester City Council’s, which will deliver a more cost effective, professional, responsive and resilient service to client departments, which maximises the broader internal capacity and skills of staff (as well as offering greater breadth for professional development), reduces duplication in processes and systems and looks for further opportunities to increase income (and reduce spend on external counsel).
Options considered and rejected were to refuse to support the new single service proposal with Manchester.

Assessment of Risk Medium – The joint project implementation team are working to define and design the service specification, financial model and structure
The source of funding is current budget.
Legal Advice obtained – Legal Services staff from both councils are involved in the project
Financial Advice obtained – Accountancy staff are involved in the project implementation
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process – Review of Legal Services led by Manchester City Council (published in March 2011)
Contact Officers:   David McIlroy, Head of Strategy and Change – 793 3905.
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member
	X

	· The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Corporate 
Issues Scrutiny Committee.


	


Signed:   Cllr Hinds   

Dated:  20 June 2011.

Councillor Hinds, Lead Member
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. Decision come into force 28 June 2011.
